
 

 

 Nickels Intermediate School 

Friday Office Communication 

February 28, 2025 
 

Important Information: 
  Upcoming Dates 
 

 

Attendance Line: 

Please call the attendance line at 616-878-6400 or email 

nickelsattendance@bcpsk12.net, if your student will be absent, running late, 

or needs to be picked up for an appointment during the school day.  If we are 

unable to answer, please leave us a detailed message with your name, the name 

of your student, the reason for the absence, or the time your student will be 

arriving or need to be picked up for an appointment. Thank you for your help 

in this. 

Nickels website 

School Hours: 

Full Day: 7:55 am - 2:50 pm 

Half Day: 7:55 am -11:10 am 

Office hours: 

Monday - Friday: 7:30 am - 3:30 pm 

Phone number: 616-878-6400 

 
 
 

mailto:nickelsattendance@bcpsk12.net
https://www.bcpsk12.net/nickels/


 

 
NIS Employment Opportunity: 
 
Lunch Recess Information Flyer      Application Link 
 

The Nickels Intermediate School Annual Education Report (AER) is now available to provide performance for the 
2023-2024 school year. Please click here to access the AER, or visit our school website. Printed copies are 
available in the Nickel's main office. If you have any questions, please reach out to Mr. Tom Trout, Nickels 
Intermediate School Principal at ttrout@bcpsk12.net or 616-878-6400.  

 

Thank you Nickel's family for your generosity and support during our Buist Food Drive! 

 

March is Reading Month: 

 

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p7OfyrdnfA1dVYMDSJ3iMQJ4et_8GUco/view?usp=sharing
https://www.applitrack.com/kent/onlineapp/JobPostings/view.asp?FromAdmin=true&AppliTrackJobId=22971
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PzzEpGWfR-Gj5PPD7M7MHwB-6gYxz1Ha/view?usp=sharing


 

 
6th Grade Winter Band Concert - 3/6/25 - Nickels Gym @ 7:00 pm: 
 
6th Grade Winter Concert Informational Flyer 
 
 
6th Grade Orchestra Concert - 3/6/25 - VSFAC @ 6:30 pm: 
 
Orchestra Concert Informational Flyer       Nickels Orchestra Uniform Informational Flyer 
 
 
5th Grade Choir Concert - Just Sing - 3/11/25: 
 
Just Sing Detailed Parent Flyer  
 
6:00 PM: Smith / Greenman / DeHaan / Deppe / Burns / Frody  
 
7:15 PM: Krieger / Hunt / Sabin / Kuiper / Keller / Snyder / Morris 
 
 
Byron Center Equestrian Team - Meeting 3/18/25 - High School RM #600 @ 6:30 pm: 
 
Equestrian Informational Flyer  
 

Byron Center Aquatics - Spring Swim Lessons: 

Swimming Lessons Spring Flyer 

 

Bulldog Growl: 

February Edition 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/182woE6sWDhWgLJPxJdBpFhVgG3fnzgqD/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pJdKOtDff4LbRtveW7dCKXL4VZiEmYLD/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17orGZlXDBm4NwsRyKcRmX_OEeHNbpHco/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12dQMRA9tnxH8Ci4Jhqn5oKs5CL07KDd1/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1arxFZ6iuTTJlEZlST_smzs-wghoengf-/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1r1nutES1hec2glHWXip-zjMW2bHHMmQM/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bo0Fr27lXDM_Wy-k0AJuZyL0Wk267Xjp/view?usp=sharing


 

M-Step Testing 5th Grade Starts 4/16/25: 

Testing will occur in the morning on the following dates: 4/16, 4/17, 4/18, 4/22, 4/23, 4/24, 4/25, 4/29, 5/2, 5/5, 5/6, 
5/12, 5/13, 5/14, 5/15 & 5/16. Please avoid scheduling appointments during those times if at all possible. 

M-Step Testing 6th Grade Starts 4/30/25: 

Testing will occur in the morning on the following dates: 4/30, 5/1, 5/2, 5/7, 5/8, 5/12, 5/13, 5/14, 5/15 & 5/16. 
Please avoid scheduling appointments during those times if at all possible. 

 

District School Calendar 24/25: 

24/25 District Calendar  

District Calendar 25/26: 

25/26 District Calendar 

District Calendar 26/27: 

26/27 District Calendar  

 

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vDZPCFEk_6j4RVvwo-Vl2fAmHo18ttuu/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kxToD3PEEV6W3ra99hfjq4NNQ-6ghQ3R/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vO7Dd1p1abghMutalvtbX97LVqmpjJ6e/view?usp=sharing


 

24/25 6th Grade Sports Information: 

http://bcwestmsathletics.com/ 

24/25 Middle School Sports Informational Flyer  

 

Nurses Corner: 

Medication Consent Form 24/25 

Medication Policy Reminders: 

1. If your student needs to take medication while at school they MUST have a medication consent form 
completed. 

Prescription meds require BOTH a parent/guardian AND a physician signature. Over the counter (OTC) meds 
require a parent/guardian signature only. No student will be administered medication without the proper consent 
forms. 

2. Please remember that students are NOT allowed to self carry ANY medications (prescription or OTC) per our 
district policy UNLESS it’s an emergency medication and we have the appropriate forms completed and signed. 

3. All medications must be stored in the office and brought to school by a parent/guardian. They must be in the 
original container with the appropriate label (and not expired). We will not accept any medications in baggies, 
envelopes, ect. 

Amy Voiles RN-BSN Direct Phone: 616-878-6414 Fax Number: 616-345-1924 

 

Cell Phone Expectations and Consequences: 

Our policy states that all cell phones must be off and stored in a student's locker (or homeroom teacher’s classroom) from 

7:30-2:50 each day. This policy is a three strike system. Please review the consequences below with your student to ensure 
understanding of cell phone use at school. 

Cell Phone Policy (Electronic Device Policy) 

1st Offense – Device is taken away for the remainder of the day. 

2nd Offense – Device is taken away, parents are called, and parents must come pick up device from school. 

3rd Offense – Parent is called and device is banned permanently from the school for the remainder of the year. 

Our goal with this policy is to help all students focus on learning throughout the school day. Thank you for partnering with us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://bcwestmsathletics.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1q_sMPyuV3jYKaqHAMxPeZFRVbu86uCX5/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=108009034441798271094&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1E_ItyptFCAuzyBpMNqnAmQ4VDJJD0iQ5DdfF6Vr1gS8/edit?usp=sharing


 

Student Pick up and Drop off: 

Dear Parents and Guests- 

The following diagram shows the directional flow of how pickup, drop-off, and parking will occur before, during and 
after school at the new Nickels Intermediate building. Please note that the pickup/drop-off lanes directly in front of 
the building are one way and counter-clockwise. Students should exit to the sidewalk on the passenger side of 
your vehicle. Please be sure to pull forward if space allows along the curb. Once your student is safely dropped 
off, it is ok to pull out into the exit lanes.  

Please also note that there are two exit lanes heading back out to the main drive where you will turn right to exit to 
84th St. Please continue to use the designated drop off/pick up loop when dropping off or picking up your student 
at school. Please do not use the bus loop (west of the school), the main drive between West and Nickels or 
the parking lot to pick up or drop off your student.   

 

For the 2024-2025 school year, our bus transfer (bus rodeo) location is at Heritage Elementary. Students at 
Nickels will get on a bus and ride over to the bus transfer, then get on their home bus before traveling home. In 
the past, some parents came to the bus transfer area (bus rodeo) to pick up their kids. We are asking that you 
avoid picking up your students from the bus transfer area.  Our bus riders will load and unload buses on the far 
west side of the building in a separate and protected lot designated for this purpose. When picking up your 
student at the end of the school day please exit towards 84th street. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Breakfast and Lunch are FREE for K-12 BCPS students during the 2024-2025 school year! 
 
Second meals and a la carte items are not included, and must be purchased separately. 
 
Please fill out an application if you think you may qualify because it will benefit you and your school! Free/reduced students 
receive reduced fees for sport fees, testing fees, and possible EBT cards.  Applications for the 2024-2025 are open online 
here.  
 
Lunch Menu:    Feb. Lunch Menu    March Lunch Menu 
 
Fresh Baked Cookies will be available every Friday for purchase ~ If your student would like to purchase one they are $1.00 
each. 
 
HOW TO CREATE A FAMILY PORTAL ACCOUNT         HOW TO MAKE A DEPOSIT TO FAMILY PORTAL ACCOUNT 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://byroncenter.familyportal.cloud/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TLN8qM_8mCqeYD6R_cRTnXzfBg0SsuMd/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iFfVS0M8VBYXHOaWXYZDbSZeiltaOwT5/view?usp=sharing
https://youtu.be/WvE3bDCw0s4
https://youtu.be/Si5-BXvftx0
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